
 

 

 
 

CITY COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 

DATE: February 3, 2025 

FROM: Jim Bolz, Director of Public Works 

AGENDA ITEM: Consideration and possible action on Change Order No. 2 in the amount of 
$236,664.00 with Ana Site Construction, LLC for the additional work on water 
lines and authorize the City Manager to execute said Change Order No. 2. 

 
SUMMARY: 

 Water Line B: 
o Existing water line found to be too shallow, less than 3’ below surface, not compliant with 

TxDOT standards 
o Discovered 8” water line instead of the 12” line shown in TxDOT records 
o Additional water meters relocated due to these findings 

 Water Line C: 
o Delay in Sanger Storage building demolition by TxDOT 
o Added bore under the building and creek near Duck Creek Road 
o Additional water meters relocated 

 Water Line D: 
o Discovery of existing water meters and service lines during water main installation 

 Water Line E: 
o Existing water lines at Bolivar Street did not match records, requiring additional water line 

installation 

 Change order amount is 100% reimbursable 
 
 
 
FISCAL INFORMATION: 
Budgeted:  No   Amount:  $236,664.00  GL Account:  840-50-6529.2/840-54-
6529.2 
 

 Amount is 100% reimbursable 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION OR ACTION: 

 Staff recommends approval 
 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

 Change Order No. 2   


